
 

 

April 1, 2025 
 

Garrett Graff, Esq. 
Gould Ratner 
1801 Wewatta Street 
11th Floor 
Denver, CO 80202 
 
Patrick Goggin, Esq. 
Law Offices of Patrick Goggin 
590 Athens St,  
San Francisco, CA 94112 
 

Re:       Withdrawal of Proposition 65 Notice of Violation  
  
Dear Messrs. Graff and Goggin: 
  

Thank you for your last e-mail dated March 6, 2025 regarding your client CURED 
Nutrition.  You represented that you have verified that your client has had nine or fewer 
employees during the relevant time period. “Cured Nutrition has had 9 or fewer employees 
(even subject to the broader ABC threshold, including, for example, owners and officers) during 
the entire time in question, dating back multiple years. Such conclusion can and will be 
demonstrably supported by our client's payroll and other records.” You also explained that the 
company’s LinkedIn listing showing more than ten employees was erroneous and had been 
corrected. 

Given the duty of candor which binds our profession and the fact that as attorneys you 
are Officers of the Court, your representations are respectfully accepted.  In view of your 
representations, the 60-Day Notice of Violation will be withdrawn and you can consider this 
matter closed.  Thank you for your attention. 
  
 ​ Very truly yours, 

 

Omar Figueroa 
 

Omar Figueroa, Esq. 

7770 Healdsburg Ave., Sebastopol, CA, 95472 
T: (707) 829-0215 | F: (707) 827-8538 

www.omarfigueroa.com | info@omarfigueroa.com 


